
  
 

 

Oil and Gas Division 
Lynn D. Helms - Director            Bruce E. Hicks - Assistant Director 

Department of Mineral Resources 
Lynn D. Helms - Director 

North Dakota Industrial Commission 
www.dmr.nd.gov/oilgas/ 

600 E Boulevard Ave - Dept 405, Bismarck, North Dakota 58505-0840 Phone (701)328-8020 Fax (701)328-8022 

NEWS RELEASE 
For Immediate Release 
April 15, 2014 
 
Contact: Alison Ritter, Department of Mineral Resources,  
701-328-8036 or amritter@nd.gov  or 
 
Dave Glatt, Department of Health,  
701-328-5150 or dglatt@nd.gov  
 
BISMARCK – A Wyoming-based trucking company is facing possible fines of more than $1 million for illegally 
dumping saltwater on a Williams County road. 

Black Hills Trucking, Inc., Casper, WY, is alleged to have violated multiple environmental sections of the North 
Dakota Administrative Code by allowing fluid to flow directly on the ground, by improperly disposing of fluid and by 
failing to have a proper license to haul waste. 

“On behalf of the Industrial Commission, the division is seeking maximum penalties totaling more than $950,000 in 
this case,” said Lynn Helms, director of the Oil & Gas Division of the Department of Mineral Resources. “According to 
North Dakota law, any violation of the commission’s rules and regulations is subject to a penalty of $12,500 for each 
offence. Each day’s violation is a separate offence.  

The Department of Health is also pursuing enforcement actions relating to the Williams County illegal dumping 
incidents. 

Dave Glatt, environmental health section chief says, “One violation in particular relates to Black Hills Trucking not 
having the proper license required to haul oil field waste in the state which could result in a penalty of up to $1,000 per 
day for each day of operation without a license. Companies should take notice that they need to understand what is 
required if they are going to do business in this state. If they fail to comply, they may be fined.” 

Helms said that on several occasions in February and March, surveillance equipment recorded the company’s trucks 
with salt water pouring from open valves driving to and from a Williams County saltwater disposal well. A Department 
of Mineral Resources field inspector witnessed one of the incidents. The driver in that case is facing criminal charges 
through the attorney general’s office. If convicted, he could be sentenced to five years imprisonment, a fine of $10,000 
or both. 

The attorney general’s press release can be found here:  

http://www.ag.nd.gov/NewsReleases/2014/04-15-14.pdf  
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